DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA, MARCH 5, 2008

Last night’s CAC meeting involved discussion of a number of upcoming development issues, two of which will be coming before the Planning Commission on Tuesday, March 18th.

One of these is the proposed mixed use University Village, 22 and 18 story “green” towers that will house 1,700 student beds in 421 units on the corner of South University and South Forest. It is directly across the street from the 18 story University Towers built in 1964.  The Citizens Advisory Council was one of the groups that supported a change of zoning for the South University area in 2006 and we are approaching this proposal with an open mind.  To that end, some of us will be attending two meetings on the project this week. There will be what is called a “Town Hall Meeting” this evening, March 5 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m., “to present and discuss all aspects of this project.” The meeting will be held at the MITC Conference Center, 1000 Oakbrook Drive--behind Howard Cooper off State Street, just north of Eisenhower.  Refreshments will be served.  Tomorrow, March 6, from 7 to 8 p.m., there will be a “brownfield community forum” on this project in the Burns Park Elementary School auditorium on Wells Street.  We urge you, as well as all other concerned citizens, to attend.  From these discussions we hope to eventually identify a concept for the future of South University that we all can support.

The second item before Planning Commission on March 18 is a proposal to rezone the multiple dwelling house at 121 North Division to office zoning..  This house, on the southeast corner of Ann and North Division, is not in the DDA area.  It is a residential unit owned by the Issa family, owners of Ahmo’s Deli, and it is located in the R4C area of the Old Fourth Ward Historic District.  The CAC will join the Old Fourth Ward Association and the Ann Arbor Preservation Alliance in opposing this zoning change.  It violates a basic principal we wish to support. That principle is to oppose such zoning changes in historically designated residential neighborhoods. We believe such changes will undermine the stability of these historic neighborhoods. Our position is supported by the Downtown Plan, the Central Area Plan, the Downtown Residential Task Force recommendations, the Calthorpe recommendations, and the A2D2 process.

Last night, we also discussed the RFP recently released by City Council for development of the city-owned property at 415 West Washington .  The RFP identifies city plans and policies that are to guide the development of the site. They include:  Beneficial use of the site; Public greenway linkage; Flood risk mitigations: Environmental benefits; Historic preservation; and Financial return.  

As you know, the CAC has for some time supported the concept of development of this site by the Ann Arbor Art Association in cooperation with the Arts Alliance, Greenway advocates, and Old West Side neighbors.  We know the Art Center has a plan that will meet all the requirements of the City’s RFP. We are committed to giving them our strong support after April 24 when any and all RFP responses must be submitted. 

